


James V. it seems like over the years I have progressed.
A couple of concepts which you have presented;

1. Emergence of the clan Y-DNA is of the Kirkandrews Region.
2. That the names William, John, and Robert as used by the early clan are Northumberland.

Above in 1279 the name Elwald in Tynedale (in Northumberland) was a personal name, and at that 
time was not a surname, but in Rye in 1229 Elwood was used as a surname.



Alston Parish
http://www.stevebulman.f9.co.uk/cumbria/alston_f.html
 Anciently written Aldenestone, that is Alden's-town, and more recently, Aldstone, is a region of  
dreary wastes and narrow dales, pent in on the west by Cross Fell, Hartside Fell, and Thackmoor Fell,  
and on all other sides by high lands in the counties of Northumberland, Durham, and Westmorland.

James in 1279 it is felt that in the area of the in 1320 to become Kirkandrews the barony of the Douglas 



family the region of the Lyven (Leven) Flu (river), Elwald was being used as a personal name, in 1305 
were find a Robert Elwald son of Scottish spelled Alan (English spelled it would be Allen).



Calverley is an early region of the Scott family.



It is felt that by the time of Robert de Bruce all people did not have surnames, and the use of surnames 
basically travel north.

Among the names of Elwald found in Northumbria, the names which were utilized in Redheugh; 
Robert, John, and William are of common use.   The names Ninian, and Andrew are saintly names. 
When the pope visited Scotland it was on St Ninian Fiesta Day, and the Scots where waving the flag 
with St Andrew's cross on it.

It is felt that John Elwald, rector of St. Andrews University in 1418, who with help of Bothwell (a 
Douglas) ca 1420 became a Canon of Glasgow (Shelkirk), the by 1423 in the Baronie of Kirkandrews 
of the Douglas, in the Parish of Kirkandrews became the rector, Abby of (St Ninian) of Whitethorne.
This is why it is felt for Robert  of Redheugh, the names Ninian and Andrew (alias Dand) were used.
It is felt that through many sons, who became bailee (lawyers), clerk (accountants) of the Lariston 
branch John Elwald rector of St Andrews in their past may have had an influence.

After the stories of King Arthur, the name from Elwald became Ellot, of Sir Lancellot, and Camellot.
With Gawaine a hero from the north son of Lot. Lot is archaic northern United Kingdon word for 
grove, it is a term used today in plats. So Lancelot (Lance and old Armstrong name), mean a lance 
(spear) traveling through the wood (woods).

At the time the border was realigned, by Robert de Bruce with assistance of the Douglas, in which the 
Elwald surname fought for, those who were considered Scottish, could be made English, and those who 
were considered English could be made Scottish. By changing the border changing ones affiliation 
happens to this day.

It is felt that this splitting happened to a lot of clans. Some may have be said to be English traitors 
because they resettled in Scotland, and that did not have at all. They stayed in the same place an the 
border crossed over them.

The Elwald which became Ellot were on the Scottish side of this 1320 border. Given that the Douglas 
of Caver, and the Walter Scott clan, along with the Redheugh Elwald and the Mangerton Armstrongs, 
were considered to be Traitors of Leven, an said to be of the Leven Flu which is of the Kirkandrews 
Parish, and that it is felt they were at first the surname Elwald, of England, it is felt that the surname 
was past on in this region of Kirkandrews, and the Leven Flu, and Y-DNA was past back to the Elwald 
which did not always sustain a male line.

It if felt though coming first out of Northumbria, of the Scottish Ellot it is from this region, though little 
of the anglo-saxon Y-DNA may remain.

It is also felt that the Scott, Graham, Crozier, like the Elwald could at one time be considered English, 
but in resettling among the Scots, they pasted on  their surname were the Scots past on their Y-DNA.
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